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 So I take my car in to be serviced, and expect to 
be able to use the church bus to get home.  Both my 
car and the bus needed to be re-paired, or re-
energized, or re-ignited which was the theme for 
Johnston County’s new school year.  
 That is the case for us as Labor Day marks the 
unofficial end of summer and the beginning of new 
opportunities for us to be nurtured and to nurture 
others. 
 The bible study group in the fellowship hall will 
jump back into the study entitled “Entering the 
Passion of Jesus” by Amy Jill Levine who is more 
passionate about Jesus’ passion than many Christians.   
The discussion group in the library will continue. 
Children’s Sunday Church School will start once again 
on Rally Day, September 8, following communion till 
around 11:30 am.   

 
 We have three young people, Alyssa and Anna 
Cappelletti and Kieren King, who will hopefully be the 
Confirmation Class of 2020 with the rite of 
Confirmation occurring on Reformation Sunday, 2020.   
They will be studying Luther’s Catechism, the Old and 
New Testaments, and Lutheran Heritage. I ordered a 
fabulous variety of materials for the confirmands to 
be immersed in these topics. I am excited and I know 
they will be as well because of the style in which it is 
presented. You will be hearing highlights of their work 
throughout the year.  

 Not only will we re-ignite renewing minds this 
September, we will be partners in helping people take 
care of themselves.  We will host Lifelines for their 
annual screening day Saturday, September 21st. 
Generally they serve 60 plus people that day. 
Information is on the table in the narthex. 
 After people have determined that they are fit 
physically, they will worship amidst the beauty of 
God’s creation in the outdoor chapel on September 
22nd.  We will focus that day on the Soil and what 
results from soil that is nurtured. 
 It will be less than a month when the North 
Carolina State Fair displays the results of good soil by 
beautiful flowers, produce, wooden products, etc. 
 On the 28th of September we will welcome the 
community to our Yard Sale, arguably the yard sale 
with the biggest bargains in Garner!  
 Through all our September events we will be re-
ignited as a community with one another, our in reach 
to each other in our faith community, and our 
outreach to those all around us in the Garner and 
beyond. 

 ~ Pastor Wayne 
 



 

Lord of Life Council Positions   
 
PRESIDENT: The president shall chair all meetings of 
the congregation council and executive committee, 
call and chair meetings of the committee chairpersons 
as required, appoint special committees as created by 
the council, chair meetings of the congregation, and 
perform such other appropriate duties as may be 
needed or assigned. 

VICE-PRESIDENT: The vice-president shall preside in 
the absence of the president at any meetings of the 
congregation, council, or executive committee. The 
vice-president shall exercise all the authority of the 
president if the council determines that the president 
is unable to fulfill the duties of the office. Other duties 
may from time to time be assigned. 

SECRETARY: The secretary shall prepare and keep 
accurate minutes of all meetings of the congregation, 
the council, and the executive committee in a volume  

 

 

 

 

Lutheran Youth Day 
Saturday, September 7th  

3:00 PM - 5:00 PM 

Hickory Campus 
 

Check-In at 2:30 pm 
Dinner at 5 pm 
Kickoff at 6 pm 

 
 Lenoir-Rhyne University invites 
middle and high school youth groups 
to Lutheran Youth Day.  This afternoon event is 
complete with a musical performance, campus tour, 
and information sessions.  All attendees will receive  

provided by the congregation, which shall be 
preserved permanently in its archives. Another person 
may fill in for the secretary during meetings as 
needed.  Other duties may from time to time be 
assigned. 

Fellowship Hall Chairs: Eighty replacement chairs for 
the fellowship hall were ordered August 14th and were 
in place August 21st for Rotary.  Please enjoy them at 
fellowship this week.   If you wish the help with the 
costs of the upgrade the total including shipping is 
$32/chair.  Our thanks to Linda Garoutte and Dave 
Hash for their efforts.  Linda’s persistence resulted in a 
cost reduction of almost $8 / chair. 

ELCA as Sanctuary Denomination: Pastor shared 
some news articles with council at our meeting and 
will discuss the topic individually with anyone who has 
concerns.  Here is a link for your reference. 
 
https://www.elca.org/Resources/Churchwide-
Assembly 

Yours in Christ,  
Lord of Life Council Members,  

Don Craig, Alecia Harrison, Lindsay Crocker, Shannon 
Thomsen, Sarah Watkins, Dave Hash, Dan Hayes, Julie 
Bogle, Linda Garoutte, and Wayne Dubnansky, Pastor 

 

 

 
 
free game admission as the LR football 

team takes on St. Augustine at 
Moretz Stadium! 
 Meal tickets for dinner in the 
dining hall before the game are 
available for a $7.50 per person 
charge paid at check-in (debit/ 
credit preferred). 
 If you have any questions, 
please contact Jessica Stewart, 
Assistant Director for Events & 
Campus Visits, at 
jessica.stewart@lr.edu or 
828.328.7970. 
 
 
 Anyone who wants to go should 
let Pastor Wayne know.  The bus 

will leave at 11:30 am.  Hope to return by 11:00 pm.  
Families are welcome!!

https://www.elca.org/Resources/Churchwide-Assembly
https://www.elca.org/Resources/Churchwide-Assembly
mailto:jessica.stewart@lr.edu


 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1  
9 am Spiritual 

         Cinema & 
Discussion 

Group 
 10 am Worship 
 

2  

 

3  
 

4  

             7 am 

  Rotary 
Breakfast 

 

7:30  
Choir Practice 

5  

 

6  

 

 

 

7  
 

8   9 am Spiritual 

         Cinema 
 10 am  Worship 
 11:30  Council 

 

 

 
 

9  
 

10  

 

11  

          7 am 

  Rotary 
Breakfast 

 

7:30  
Choir Practice 

12  
 

13  
 

14  
 

15  
9 am Adult Bible 

Study 
 &  

Discussion 
Group 

 10 am  Worship 
 11:30   Parish  
 

16  
 

17  

                7pm 

Inspirational 

 
 

18  
            7 am 

  Rotary 
Breakfast 

 

7:30  
Choir Practice 

19   

5:30 Social 
 Concerns  

 
6:00 ð 8:00 

Active 

Shooter 
Response 

Training 

20  
 

21  
Life Line 

Screening 

22  
 9 am Adult 

Bible Study & 
Discussion 

Group 
10 am  Worship 
 

23  
 

24  
 

25  

          7 am 

  Rotary 
Breakfast 

 

7:30  
Choir Practice 

26  
 

27  
 

28  

 

29  
9 am Adult Bible 

Study & 
Discussion 

Group 
10 am  Worship 
11:30  Property 

30  
 

 



 

THE FAREWELL:    A REVIEW 
 
 So the movie you might think I would review, 
“Lion King” was great, but we all know that.  The Circle 
of Life continues.  However, the “Circle of Life” comes 
to us in a different way in the underrated movie called 
“The Farewell”.  It is the “Circle of Life” in a very 
human way. 
 Crazy Rich Asians was the first “all Asian” cast 
movie to find success at the box office and now “The 
Farewell”, the second all-Asian cast file has obtained 
similar success with an actress, Awkwafina, who 
displayed great talent in a supporting role in CRA 
(Crazy Rich Asians), now shines as one of the main 
characters in “The Farewell”.  The one who “steals the 
show” however is Shuzhen Zhou who plays Nai Nai, 
the grandmother who has a serious diagnosis of stage 
4 lung cancer.  Despite her illness, she is as energetic 
as the ever ready bunny.  Nai Nai lives in China, you 
can surmise Beijing from their travels around the city.  
Askwafina plays Billi, who lives in America.  Her 
parents imigrated there when she was young.  The 
relationship Billi and Nai Nai have is very special from 
the time we first see them speaking on the phone.  
Billi checked in with Nai Nai regularly.  If you had a  
grandmother or grandchild like either one of them, 
you would be thinking of them during the film. 
 Billi feels Nai Nai should be told, the entire rest 
of the family, her parents included, feel more strongly 
she should not be.  That is a Chinese cultural thing.  In 
fact, her parents did not even want Billi to go to China 
with them because they think she might get too 
emotional and let it out that her grandmother is 
terminal.  The way the family “covers it up” is by 

planning an elaborate wedding of Billi’s cousin and his 
fiancée from Japan who knows nothing of what is 
going on while the family is speaking Chinese. 
 The movie is based on actual life events in the 
director, Lulu Wang’s life.  You will see family dynamics 
similar to our own.  Billi’s father and his brother had not 
been back to China together for 25 years.  Family photo 
ops.  Family members taking their time on stage 
emotionally praising Nai Nai; while Nai Nai clearly and 
ironically is in control of this event held secretly in her 
honor. 
 It showed the Chinese culture of enormous 
feasting.  The two times the Dubnansky family was in 
China, most times the table we sat at had a lazy Susan 
which could be spun around to “have at” all the 
wonderful food items on it.  Every meal in “The 
Farewell” is displayed that way. 
 I’m always fearful of giving anything away, and I 
want only to say the ending is one of the most perfect 
endings you will ever see. 
 This will be on next year’s Spiritual Cinema line up. 

  ~ Pastor Wayne 
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 This month’s message from Social Concerns serves 
mostly as a brief reminder and update of the informa-
tion presented in August.  Your Back-to-School-Giving is 
greatly appreciated and we know the students to be 
supported will be very happy indeed… thank everyone! 

 Following our designated time frame, the Annual 
Yard Sale is scheduled for the last Saturday in 
September which is September 28th this year.  We 
welcome all of your donations!  However, we are 
requesting that ALL donations are within the frame- 
work of selling usable items to the buyers; cheap 
doesn’t mean “junk.”  DO donate clothes, purses, & 
shoes that are clean, free of holes & rips, and wear- 
able…  DO donate electronics, devices and gadgets that 
work…  DO donate dinnerware that is not chipped or 
cracked…  DO donate house-wares, linens, books, and 
“oddities” that are in good condition.  Printers and 
computers are not in big demand and please DO NOT 
donate VHS tapes and analog TVs.  Items that we do not 
sell are donated to other agencies and they are fairly 
specific about what is acceptable to resell.  The list is 
endless, so if you can no longer use it, and we can sell 
it, BRING IT IN!  Thanks in advance!  
 The Outdoor Worship 
Service on September 22nd will 
again feature a presentation 
from our camp scholarship 
recipients. They will share 

their camp experiences including new activities and 
songs that they learned during the summer. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 Volunteers are still needed ONE Wednesday per 
month to assist in the cleanup after the Rotary 
Breakfast for approximately ONE hour… please help! 
This activity provides the majority of funds for our 
Ministry.  
 Social Concerns Ministry emphasizes our 
community outreach efforts and your donations to our 
efforts of time and talent are appreciated, and greatly 
share the love of Lord of Life Lutheran Church with the 
surrounding community. 
 

Blessings, 
Gale Isaacs & Alecia Harrison  

Social Concerns Co-Chairs 
 

 
 

 Thank you to Karen Post for setting the altar for 
August, and to ALL those who have helped in the 
clearing of the altar for the month of August.  Thank 
you to Deanna Leuenberger for having helped and 
worked with the Altar Guild for the past several years, 
your dedication has been appreciated, and you will be 
missed.  If you have baked bread, especially Ginny 
King, thank you very much.  Donations of wine have 
been greatly appreciated.   
 There will be a meeting of the Altar Guild on 
Saturday, October 5th at 10:00 am.  We will meet in 
the church library, or possibly in the fellowship hall if 
we decide to repair the banners.  Many banners are in 
need of glue and a few stitches, and they again must 
be placed in numerical order in the choir room.   
 New members would be more than welcome!  If 
you would like to become a member, please join us.   
 

  ~ Carol Wallace 



PLEASE review this Prayer List and let Laura 

or Pastor Wayne know of any updates, 
deletions, or additions.   

 
 
 

 

We pray for our 
world and those in it with 
hope for our future. 
Jerry Hart – heart 
problems & upcoming 
surgery; Jerry Hart’s 
mom, Ruby – bad fall; 
Sarah Watkins – surgery 
on hands 8/16; Dennis 
King;  Carol Wallace; 
Shirley Poole; John & 

Betty Nalepa; Monna Stamm; Nick Vietri; Peg Stamp, 
myeloma; Bob Watkins - kidney issues; Tess Andrews 
brother, David Van Benschoten – multiple myeloma; 
Marge Rhodes, friend of the Phil & Linda Garoutte – 
cancer with bone metastases; Darcee W. – cancer has 
returned; Karen Rodgers – stage 4 cancer; Karen 
Post’s friend, Sandy Murphy; Karen Post’s cousin, 
Mike Harris – recurring prostate cancer; Dr. Steve 
Rushton, friend of Karen Post – lymphoma; Lindsay 
Crocker’s Nephew, Daniel Harman – health and 
healing; Rebecca Swanson’s Niece, Brenna – 
premature delivery of Hope 
Emmaline – 1 lb 9 oz.; Karen 
Wright’s mother, Carol 
Goodford – heart issues; 
Steve Klawiter’s mother, 
Marylou – heart failure; Pam 
Klawiter’s co-worker, Carolyn 
Harbertson – breast cancer; 
Larry Watson, Joan Stewart’s 
son-in-law - ICV Stroke; 
Dennis King’s sister, Beverly - several serious health 
issues; Holly Hans’ sister, Heather House and her 
family; Shannon Thomsen’s niece, Kylie Gardner – 
tumors and Turner Syndrome; Paul & Kerri 
Blanchard’s son, Jason, mental disability; Fred 
Whitfield, Amy Macurdy’s step-father, health issues; 
Joyce Bredell, breast cancer; Chuck Wallace, Don 
Wallace’s nephew, health problems; Carol Wallace’s 
sister, Martha – shoulder surgery; Evelyn Peterson, 
Mary Langworthy’s mom, surgery for extensive 
arthritis in lower back; David Andrew Duty, son of 

Mary Langworthy’s friend – spondyloarthritis; Becky 
Bandy, sister of Mary Langworthy – Crohn’s Disease, 
bleeding; Mark Schmidt, brother of Mary Langworthy 
– heart attack, blood clot, complications of OWRD; 
Christine Brennecke, alzheimer's disease; Susie, 
Benjamin and Bryce Lowe. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

         September 
September  1      Deanna Leuenberger 
September  2    Gerry Havenstein 
September  5  Nancy Clifford 
September  7      Ben Harrison 
September  8      Betty Nalepa 
                 Emma Terrazas 
September 14     Donald Bredell 
September 16     Claire Dubnansky 
September 17         Kerri Blanchard 
September 22     Mike Kestner 
September 23     Shannnon Thomsen 
September 27  Esther Bredell 

         September 29              James Stewart 
         September 30  Adia Hans 
 

             October 
 October 1             Kristin Hayduk 
 October  2             Tim Clark 
                 Connie Fortmeyer 
                  Page Gough 

  October  5              Keara Grayson 
                   Doris Weden  
  October  8              Avery Britt 
  October 10            Scott Lokken 
  October 14            Tom Harrison 
  October 25            Amy Macurdy 
                   Thomas Isaacs 
 

Please let Laura know of any Birthdays that 

need to be added!       Thank you!!  



    
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
[ƛŦŜΩǎ ! {ŀƴŘǿƛŎƘΣ .ǳǘ LǘΩǎ bƻ tƛŎƴƛŎ 
 
άL ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ōƻǘƘ Ƴȅ ōƭƻƻƳ ŀƴŘ Ƴȅ ǘƘƻǊƴǎΦέ   
       - Jonathan Lockwood Huie 
 
 There’s a poem called “The Dash” by Linda Ellis 
that I read in the program while attending a funeral. 
I’m sure you’ve heard it before… that ‘dash’ is 
supposed to represent the entirety of one’s life in-
between birth and death; it makes sense. I couldn’t 
get it off my mind for a bit and started to think about 
my dash. From birth… to death; well, the more I 
thought about it, the more I reasoned that the poem’s 
“dash” as a one-liner, went straight from zero to 
sixty... now you’re born and now you’re dead. What 
about childhood and old age? From my perspective, 
that’s the starter and the finisher, so it’s gotta have its 
own special significance. Okay, so now imagine life’s a 
sandwich --- the trappings of childhood to old age 

represents our 
slices of bread, and 
all in-between is 
the baloney (or 
peanut butter and 
jelly, or tuna if you 
prefer). Then 
consider this… 
children and old 
people know how 
to live amongst all 
the societal rules 
because 1) they 
are either too 
young to know 
better, or 2) 

they’re too old to care about what others think. 
 In making that sandwich, the more condiments 
and such that you add to it the better it can taste. Of 
course, when you add excessive amounts of bitter, 

sour, or too hot, even picnic ants don’t want it!  
However, by adding moderate amounts of things your 
sandwich can become a double-decker banquet of 
thanksgiving; don’t forget to say grace as you nibble. 
This then, becomes an analogy aimed at the many 
blessings for which we have so much to be grateful; 
like our Father God, treasured friends, family, and all 
the many people who have supported, loved, and 
guided us between the outer slices of our sandwich.  
 As with most things, there is a down-side… one 
day your sandwich is going to be complete… then it’s 
gone. You see, at some point there’s not too many 
more ‘stuffs’ that you can pile on it and if you force it, 
then you’re always in the process of making it AND it 
could all fall down! Just stop at a good point, sit down, 
and relish it. Try not to gobble it down… but don’t 
pinch off little pieces or try to save it (with or without 
refrigeration).  Often times we don’t really appreciate 
the sandwich we’ve been making until a friend, 
relative, or other person we love finishes their 
sandwich and gets up from the table… that’s it… gone.  
 So do take small bites and savor it, but don’t hold 
on so tightly that it simply becomes a squished up wad 
of bread and baloney. Rest between bites… uhmm, 
how good it tastes!   Ultimately, though, the bottom 
line is that what you put between your slices of bread 
is up to you. Okay, you can start chewing now, but not 
too quickly.  Oh, and just in case you didn’t realize it, 
you’re only getting to make one sandwich… enjoy it.  
   

Be blessed! 
Gale J. Isaacs 

 


